The minutes of the regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Green Island Power Authority held on Monday, June 21, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. 

Chairperson Ellen M. McNulty-Ryan called the meeting to order. 

In attendance via ZOOM -   Chairperson McNulty-Ryan, Vice Chairperson Perfetti, Trustee DeMento, Trustee Bourgeois, Trustee Cocca, Attorney Legnard, Kristin M. Swinton, CEO and Madeline Paterniani, CFO.

All present.

Chairperson McNulty-Ryan noted that Public Forum is canceled due to COIVD–19 situation.  

Chairperson McNulty-Ryan stated that the next item is consideration of the minutes of the regular meeting held on May 17, 2021.

On a motion by Vice Chairperson Perfetti seconded by Trustee Cocca and carried, to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on May 17, 2021.  All ayes.

No communications.

Chairperson McNulty-Ryan stated that the next item is consideration of the Approval of Claims for the month.  

On a motion by Trustee Bourgeois seconded by Trustee DeMento and carried, to approve the claims as submitted in the amount of $33,747.81 and to grant authorization for the payment of any routine invoices that are received for the month.  All ayes.  

Chairperson McNulty-Ryan stated that the next item is consideration of the monthly reports by the Treasurer/Chief Financial Officer.

On a motion by Vice Chairperson Perfetti seconded by Trustee Cocca and carried, to accept the monthly reports by the Treasurer/Chief Financial Officer.  All ayes.

Chairperson McNulty-Ryan stated that the next item is consideration of the adjustments to the monthly billing for June of 2021 as submitted. 

On a motion by Trustee Bourgeois seconded by Trustee Cocca and carried, to accept the adjustments to the monthly billing as submitted.  All ayes.

Chairperson McNulty-Ryan stated that the next item is consideration of Request for Proposal for purchase of hydroelectric facility.  Madeline and Kristin will comment on this, but if you remember last month we were talking about refinancing and we said we were going to do these things at the same time, so that we don’t have to redo something and then asked Kristin and/or Madeline to respond.

Kristin stated that we did receive two (2) proposals and Madeline has been talking with Connie Cahill, our bond counsel, so they are in the process of reviewing them, so they don’t have a recommendation for us yet, but they should by next month.

Chairperson McNulty-Ryan stated that Attorney Legnard is also in the process of reviewing them and Madeline, Kristin and I are going to meet and just go over things on our own so that we can notice anything that we think and then, and when everybody has their consensus together we can go get together and discuss it and maybe have something for the board next month.  This is a pretty involved process; we need to take our time with it.
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No further business. 

On a motion by Trustee DeMento seconded by Trustee Bourgeois and carried, to adjourn the meeting at 6:06 p.m.  All ayes.




